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Number 472                                                                                                                      February 2009 

 
Parish Council News  
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
 

The Parish Council Meeting on 9th January 2009 was attended by Cllrs D Weston (Chairman), D 
Wooles (Vice Chairman), Mrs J Calvert, B Parkinson, Mrs P Bean, N Anfield  and I Read. Clerk BC 
Taylor (878060).  
 
County Councillor Mrs Clare Wood and District Councillor Eric Hope were also present. 
Mr Adrian Wilford of ‘4 Youth’ and Mr Ian Waines, a Field Development Officer, both representing 
North Yorkshire Youth, were also present as guests. 
The Sheriff Hutton Youth Club Committee Members and 7 members of the public were also present. 
 
Presentation of Roles and Responsibility of the North Yorkshire Youth Teams in NYCC 
Mr Adrian Wilford gave a presentation outlining the function of ‘4 Youth’ in the North Yorkshire area. 
He Is responsible for managing a number of Youth Services, provided by NYCC, throughout Ryedale. 
These are based mainly in market towns and provide a broad spectrum of support and motivation for 
the young people of the area in various walks of life and in various age groups. 
 
Mr Ian Waines represents the Youth Work Development Team whose role is to provide support and 
ideas to Voluntary Youth Groups in North Yorkshire. His area of responsibility is Scarborough and 
Ryedale. Mr Waines provided a written overview of the role of his department to the Councillors. 
 
Bus Service 181: Variation in Timetable: Letter from NYCC 30/12/08 
The Parish Council will monitor the timetables put up at the various bus stops. It was noted that the 
variation of timetable will probably only last until the end of March 2009.  
 
Planning Applications 
08/001095/FUL: Mrs Helen Hill; Siting of 15 no. static holiday caravans on part of approved touring 
caravan site at Land at OS Field 0055 York Road Sheriff Hutton York. 
Several members of the Public attended the Meeting to voice their concerns over this Application. An 
original Application had been made in 2006 for the Caravan Site and Permission had been given with 
very many conditions to be applied to the development. The general view was that these conditions 
had not been fully satisfied in the matter of screening of the Site. The new Application also requested 
permission for the inclusion of Static Caravans at the Site, in addition to those Touring Caravans 
already applied for. The general feeling was that this would create a much more Commercial 
Operation with increased volume of traffic and a resulting Urbanisation of the area. Councillors 
agreed unanimously to oppose the Application, citing those objections made regarding the previous 
Application which had become even more relevant.  
 
08/01097/FUL: Mr William Fairclough: Erection of two-storey extension at 2 Stonelands Close Sheriff 
Hutton York YO60 6SG 
Councillors agreed to support the Application in its current form. 



2 

08/01111/FUL: Mr Richard Dales: Change of use and alteration of barn to form a two-bedroom 
dwelling with parking and amenity space at West Mill House, Stittenham Hill, Bulmer York YO60 7TP 
Councillors agreed to support the Application in its current form. 
 
Appeal APP/Y2736/A/08/209106/NWF: Erection of detached building, forming agricultural vehicle 
store, garage and tack room (revised details to refused 07/00943/FUL dated 13/12/07) at Long Acre 
The Green Sheriff Hutton York YO60 6SB 
Councillors agreed to continue their opposition to this Application. The Clerk will write to the Planning 
Inspectorate to confirm this and forward a copy of the original letter of opposition. 
 
Next Parish Council Meeting Friday 13th February at 7.30pm at Village Hall.    
 

 
  

Bus Timetable 
As a result of flood damage to the bridge at Sand Hutton the timetable for the 181 bus service has 
been revised – probably for several months.   All the same places along the route continue to be 
served by the bus but timings vary by a few minutes.   The timetable for the principal places on the 
route are as follows : 
 
Malton 
Bus Station 

0655 1000 1300 1630  York 
Railway Station 

0827 - - 1650 1803 

Sheriff Hutton 0735 1032 1332 1702  York Stonebow 0840 1131 1431 1703 1816 
Lilling 0739 1044 1344 1714  Lilling 0916 1207 1507 1739 1852 
York Stonebow 0818 1123 1423 1753  Sheriff Hutton 0920 1211 1511 1744 1856 
York 
Railway Station 

0826 - - 1801  Malton 
Bus Station 

0958 1249 1549 - R 

R = continues to Malton on request to the driver 

 
 

Lillings Ambo Parish Council 
 

Freedom of information act 
A resolution was passed to adopt the new publication scheme at a meeting of Lillings Ambo Parish 
Council on Thursday 18th December 2008. The Clerk. 

 
 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

Outside Catering 
Luxury 

Ready Prepared Meals 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

 

STORES and POST OFFICE 
Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) 

Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) 

Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, 
sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and 

stationery, National & Local Newspapers 
Free local delivery service available 

Tel : 01347 878 331 

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Jerry Petch 
 

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

Dog Litter in the Village 
 
There have been complaints made to the Parish Council about increasing amounts of Dog waste 
being left around the Village particularly in the area of Back Lane and around the Mobile Phone 
Mast.  
 
Please take note that the Council will pass on the names of all offenders reported in this matter to 
the Dog Warden and Ryedale District Council.  
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Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club 
The Club enjoyed their annual dinner and presentation evening in the Highwayman Inn in January.  
Thank you to all the staff at the Highwayman for making it a very enjoyable evening. 
 
On Saturday 7th February there will be a Race Night in the Village Hall, first race 7pm.  There will be 
seven races throughout the evening and we will be running a bar and raffle.  Tickets cost £5 and 
include supper.  Anyone interested in purchasing tickets, donating a prize or sponsoring a race for 
the evening is asked to contact Sally Harrison. 
 
On Sunday 8th March there will be a Book Sale in aid of the Cricket Club run by the Jumblies in the 
Village Hall. 
 
There will also be pre-season nets in the build up to the first 1st XI game on 25th April and the first 
2nd XI game on 2nd May.  New players are always welcome and more details will follow soon. 
 
You can also keep up to date by visiting our website www.sheriffhuttoncc.co.uk  
 

 
Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club 
We are holding an evening of bingo on Friday, February 13th in the Village Hall. 
 
The start is at 7.30pm.   There will be good prizes and a £100 special.   Everybody is very welcome.   
It's an evening of "serious fun", and you could win a prize! 
 

Mobile Library 
The mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton and Farlington on Tuesday, February 10th then March 3rd.   
It carries more than 2000 items including books, videos, DVDs and audio books.  You can join the 
library on the van and no-one is too young to have a ticket.   Items borrowed from the library do not 
incur overdue fines!   The van stops are 10.05 – 10.15am at   Farlington, Woodside; 10.20 – 10.30am 
at  Farlington Village Hall; 10.50 – 11.10am at Sheriff Hutton, East End;  11:15 – 11:30am at The 
Green; 11:35 – 11:45am at Castle Side;  11:50 – 12:05pm at  Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at 
Warwick Close; 1:05 – 1:15pm at  Dudley Hill Farm. 
 
 

Gardening Club  
The February meeting of the Gardening Club is on Wednesday the 18th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall, 
when Tony Powell will talk on the 'History of Water Features'. 
  
Looking forward to sunnier times the gardening club is holding a garden party at Jubilee House by 
kind permission of Chris and Judith Calvert, on Saturday 4th July at 3pm.   
Whilst waiting for longer days and warmer weather best not forget the village show.  Prepare some 
craft exhibits, sort those holiday snaps for the photography section, think of flowers and vegetables to 
grow or make jams and marmalade.  It will save time later. 
 
Garden Club membership of £10 gives 10% discount when shopping at Castle Howard Garden 
Centre, Dean's Garden Centre, Yates in Malton and Peterson's of Strensall; on production of a 
membership card. 
 
 

Health Visitor Drop in 
The Health Visitor will be at Sheriff Hutton Toddler Group on February 26th from 10.00am – 11.30am 
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St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest & Huby 

SERVICES IN FEBRUARY 

 

Sheriff 
Hutton 

1st 9.30am Holy Communion   

 8th 11am Family Praise in Parish 
Church  

  

 15th 9.30am Holy Communion   
 22nd 9.30am The Light of the World - 

see below 
  

 25th 12noon Hunger Lunch - Methodist 
Church  

  

      

Farlington 8th 11.15am Holy Communion – CW-02   
 22nd 11.15am Holy Communion – CW-02   
      

Marton 1st   6.00pm Evening Worship – 
Candlemas 

 15th   6.00pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 
      

Stillington 1st 10.30am Family Praise  – Methodist 
Church  

  

 8th 9.30am Holy Communion   

 15th 9.30am Morning Worship   
 22nd 9.30am Holy Communion    
      

Sutton-on-
the-Forest  

1st 8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion 
Morning Worship 

  

 8th 10.45am Holy Communion   
 15th 8am  

10.45am 
Holy Communion 
Family Praise 

  

 22nd 10.45am Holy Communion   
 25th 10.15am Benefice Ashes & 

Communion 
  

  

EVENTS 
 

18 February Visit to the Abbey of Mt. St. Bernard in Leicestershire. £20 book through Chris Ellis: Tel: 
810251 

6th March Women’s World Day of Prayer – 2.30pm in Parish Church  
  

   

COME AND JOIN US AT THE PARISH CHURCH FOR AN  
ALL-AGE MORNING WORSHIP ON SUNDAY 22nd FEBRUARY AT 9.30am 

 
THEME: THE LIGHT OF THE WORLD 

 
If you have an interesting light or lamp, please bring it to be used as part of the worship.  

For more information contact Alan Glover on 878686 
 

VISIT A ‘LIVE’ CISTERCIAN ABBEY 
Here in Yorkshire we have a wonderful collection of Cistercian Abbeys, unfortunately they are all in 
ruins but now is your chance to visit a real ‘live’ Cistercian abbey and talk to the monks and learn 
from their understanding of God. We have a coach outing to the Cistercian Abbey of Mt. St. Bernard 
in Leicestershire on February 18th Cost £20. Please contact Revd Chris Ellis on 01347810251 to 
book your place. 
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The Methodist Church 
Minister:  Rev. Graham Peaden – 01904 491950  
Local Contact;  Eric Hayhurst 878471 
 
The services in February will be led by the following preachers.   We will be very pleased to see you . 
If at any time you would like to meet or have a visit from our minister, Rev Graham Peaden, please 
contact him at 28 Balfour Way, Strensall YO32 5AH, telephone number 01904 491960. 
Alternatively contact Eric Hayhurst (878471), Jean Shuttleworth (878542), Joy Farnaby (878575) or 
Joyce Killoran (878540), who would make arrangements for you. 
 
Sunday 1st  10.30am  Rev Graham Peaden (HC*) 
  6.30pm   Rev Richard Andrew 
Sunday 8th  11am    Family Praise at Family Church 
  6.30pm  Rev Rosemary Facer 
Sunday 15th  10.30am   Mr David Marwood 
  6.30pm  Rev Graham Peaden (HC*) 
Sunday 22nd  10.30am   Rev David Godfrey 
  6.30pm  Ruth Duck 
 * HC = Holy Communion 
 
 
Ash Wednesday Hunger Lunch 
Wednesday 25th at 12noon in the Miss Ward Room of the Methodist Church. This is a United Church 
Celebration when a lunch of bread & cheese will be served  and prayers and meditation will be led by 
village churches’ ministers Rev Graham Peaden and Rev Chris Ellis. There will be a collection for 
Christian Aid. 
It is an Open Meeting and everyone is very welcome to come and share in this event which begins 
the period of Lent. 
 
 
Other Activities 
Tuesdays 10am   Chatterbox 
Wednesdays 8am  Morning Prayers 
  10–11.30am Drop in for coffee 
  6.15pm  Singing group (4th & 18th) 
 
Wesley Guild 
Meets on a Monday at 7.30pm in the Miss Ward Room of the Methodist Church. About 30 people 
come very regularly and you will be most welcome at any meeting, which lasts about an hour. A cup 
of tea and biscuit afterwards and you can be home by 9pm. Why not give it a try? 
 
2nd  Home Missions Evening. Rev Ann Vaughan speaks on her work as a hospital chaplain. 
9th  Flying High is the title and Richard Masefield will enlighten us on his experiences of flying. 
16th  A visit to Panama is what we all need at this time of year. If you are not able to go, this is the 

next best, a pictorial presentation of Barbara and Bernard Walker’s visit.    
23rd  Out of a basket, reminiscences of the things we bought a few years ago with Mrs Joy Coates 

from Tadcaster. 
 

 
Village Ramble 
Thursday 26th February, meet at the Village Hall Car park at 9.30am, ready for any sort of weather. A 
pub lunch afterwards should cheer you up if it hasn’t been too nice. Back by 3pm. 
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Dear Friends, 
Jesus is the light of the world.  I have always been impressed by the idea of Jesus as the light of the 
world.  We proclaim this at the darkest time of the year in the middle of winter.  We are very used to 
this idea and image of Jesus but what we are not so used to is the idea of darkness.  I remember 
many years ago I was walking through an old disused railway tunnel.  The tunnel went round a bend 
and at one point the darkness was so dark you could not see any image of your hand in front of your 
face.  Then a tiny dot of light appeared which grew into the exit from the tunnel.  In these days of 
electric light bulbs we are not as familiar with darkness as the people of Jesus would have been.  A 
light in the darkness makes a whole world of difference, it brings hope and safety and reassurance. 
 
The idea that Jesus came into the world to bring light is a marvellous image and reminds me of this 
tunnel experience.  But after Christmas the nights start to get shorter.  The light of day starts to re-
establish itself and days get longer.  This happens slowly at first and then more and more rapidly until 
in mid Summer we have the lightest time of the year. 
 
So the light of Jesus spreads through our world.  Slowly bringing light to all of the world.  I find that a 
wonderful and reassuring image, that God’s light of the Kingdom is continuing to spread to every part 
of the world.  So we continue to pray for the light to lighten up every part of our village.  Jesus lighten 
our darkness, and bring us ever closer to your eternal light. 
 

Graham Peaden 
 
 

Gifts of Tinned Food at Christmas to the Salvation Army 
Captain Glenn Furlong of the York Citadel sends his thanks to everyone in Sheriff Hutton who kindly 
donated cans of food to help with the Salvation Army’s work in the community. 
Richard and Jenny Howarth 

 
Guide Dogs for the Blind Association 
The Annual General Meeting of the Easingwold & District Branch of the GDBA will be held at The Old 
School House, Sheriff Hutton, on 5th March at 7.30pm. Anyone interested in volunteering to help with 
fundraising events in the Village or around the area is welcome to attend the meeting. 
 
Stop Press! The January Jumble Sales raised £1,426!! Many thanks to the Jumblies and all their 
support. 

 
 

Works on the South-West Tower of the castle 
From mid-January there will be highly visible scaffolding and building works on the top of the SW 
tower. People may be wondering what is going on! Out of the blue and much to our surprise, English 
Heritage have offered to fund completely, and without public access or other conditions, what they 
consider to be urgent emergency repairs to the jutting up bit at the very top of the tower. 
These works will probably take up to six months. For safety reasons, parents are requested to ensure 
that children keep well away from the scaffolding and builders’ equipment. 
Richard and Jenny Howarth 
 

 

THE CASTLE INN 
 

Extends a Warm Welcome 
to Customers Old and New 

Good Quality Food Served Daily 
Lunchtimes and Early Evenings 

(except Wednesday) 

Children Welcome 

Tel : 01347 878 335 

York WinesYork WinesYork WinesYork Wines    
Specialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine Importers    

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
 

Tel : 01347 878716 
Open daily except Sunday 

 

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN 
 

Homemade Food Using Local Produce 
Cask Ales : Carvery every Sunday 

Functions Welcome 
Large Beer Garden 

 

Tel : 01347 878 328 
www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk  
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Thank You 
Roy and Anne Thompson thank those who sent prayers and good wishes, before and after Roy's 
emergency cancer operation in St James's Hospital, Leeds at Christmas.  Roy and the robot are both 
recovering well. 
 

 

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club 
217 members took part in the December and January draws, £25 prize-winning numbers were 
December – 173, 139, 215, and 55.   January winning numbers were 43, 213, 107 and 160. 
 

Friends of the Village Hall  
Events being planned for 2009 include: 
 
Easter Coffee Morning.   To be held on Saturday April 4th from 10.00am – 12 noon at the Village 
Hall. To include Coffee and Hot Cross Buns, Raffle, a children’s Easter Egg Hunt and one or two 
Easter themed games – something for everyone! 
 
The Village Auction 2009.   This year the Auction will be held on Saturday May 16 at the Village Hall 
from 1.00pm until the last item is sold. Viewing and light lunches from 12 noon to 1 pm. 
Refreshments will be available throughout the afternoon. This year the proceeds will be divided 
equally between the Village Hall and Playgroup. 
As previously we will be collecting in Sheriff Hutton and Lilling on the Friday evening and Saturday 
morning. Due to Health and Safety regulations we are unable to accept upholstered furniture 
including sofas unless they have a label showing they are not flammable. We also cannot sell 
mattresses, dishwashers, washing machines, fridges or cookers. We ask that all items are in saleable 
condition as disposal of left over items is difficult.  
As ever we will be asking for volunteers to help with all aspects of the Auction – further details in 
future News. 
Any enquiries or early offers of help to Margaret Fisher 878314 or Caroline Hunt 878242  
 
Silver Jubilee Celebrations.   Saturday June 13th    
In June this year our Village Hall will be 25 years old! We are currently busy planning an event to 
celebrate which we hope will have something for everyone to join in. This will include afternoon tea 
with a display of the Hall’s history followed by some form of entertainment around 5pm and a Hog 
Roast and Bar starting around 6pm and leading on to a Disco (hopefully with music for all ages!). 
Watch this space for further details.  
 
New Friends are always welcome – our next meeting is on Tuesday March 10th at 7.30pm in the 
Village Hall. 
 
 

Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association 
We had a very interesting talk on 14th January by Mrs Y Parish on Browns department store, how it 
began and how it developed. Mrs Parish brought photographs from 1906 through to the present day, 
showing both the store and the area around it. This brought back memories for many of our members 
who recalled shopping there when they were young.  
  
Before Christmas our members filled 14 2kg. boxes and sent them to our forces in Iraq and 
Afghanistan. This is an ongoing scheme and we will do the same at Easter and throughout the year. 
 For our next meeting on 11th February Kay Inman, a Guide at Castle Howard will come to give a talk 
about Georgiana the woman who married the 6th Earl of Carlisle. 
  
We meet on the second Wednesday of every month and welcome both new members and visitors. 
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Thank you 
Paul and Elaine Nelson would like to express their sincere thanks for all the cards and kindness 
received from friends and family after George’s death. 
Also many thanks to all who visited him in Rivermead Nursing Home – it was very much appreciated. 
Over £300 was raised for Malton Hospital & Rivermead. 
 

 

Message from The Jumblies 
2009 got underway with another very successful Jumble Sale.  Despite the cold rainy weather our 
usual buyers were there waiting for us to open up at 1pm.  The initial surge when the doors opened 
at 2pm eased off after about half and hour to a gentle flow and only the really dedicated “rummagers” 
were still there at 3.30pm.  The total raised for the Guide Dogs for the Blind, at time of submitting this 
article was £1426.   Many thanks to everyone who supported us. 
 
Our next sale will be on Saturday 14th February at 2pm in the Village Hall in aid of Playgroup – We 
will be ready at the Hall to receive your jumble from 9.30am on the morning of the Sale.  Your 
continuing support will be very much appreciated 
 
Reminder that we welcome donations of good condition books, jigsaws, cds, dvds etc for the Second 
Hand Book Sale on 8th March.  Please contact me if you have any books that need to be collected.. 
 
Penny Bean  (878392) 
 

 

Exercise Classes and Stretching Classes - Sheriff Hutton 
Have you been wondering how to start off the year in a healthier, easier way?  You don't need any 
experience – just the will to come to you local village hall.   All classes are held in Sheriff Hutton 
Village Hall, casual attendance to any class is £4.  Try out 2 classes in one night and only pay for 1.... 
a good way to find the one to suit you!!  Please call me – Linzi (RSA qualified) for any more details 
01347 878743. 
 
 

Holistic 
Start 6.00 pm 

A gentle class with lots of 
stretching, inner strength and 

full relaxation. 
Suitable for everybody 

Legs, Bums and Tums 
Start 7.00 pm 

Lots of toning on your natural 
curves and inner core muscles 

with great results. 
A multi level class 

Circuit Training 
Start 8.00 pm 

A high level of cardio, strength 
and endurance exercises. 

For the exerciser who wants to 
go for it! 

 

 

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
Social Tennis.   All Ladies sessions continue as normal through February. 
Ladies Practice Session   There will be a practice session on Saturday February 7th from 1.30pm. 
 

 

Yorkshire Area Point to Point Club 
The point to point on Sunday 18th January was very well attended and we were blessed with a 
beautiful sunny day.  The car parks were full, we sold out of racecards (1800!) and the bar and food 
tent struggled to keep up with demand.  The racing was of a high standard with two winners trained 
locally by David Easterby but also with winners from as far away as the Scottish borders and 
Cheshire.  The Committee would like to thank everyone from the village who helped and supported 
us.  We will let you know at a later date how much we have raised for the Yorkshire Air Ambulance 
but we can be confident it will be a substantial sum.  We hope you will all come and support us again 
next year!!! 
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Art Group 
Our Painting Day this month is on Saturday February 21st from 9.30am to 3.30pm. Bruce Mulcahy will 
be our tutor and his subject is ‘Acrylics’. This should be a good day, it will be the first time some of us 
have tried this new medium.  
Open Painting sessions will be on Saturday February 7th from 10am to 1pm and Wednesday 
February 11th from 1.30pm to 4pm. 
The Pre Exhibition Meeting is on February 25th from 7.30pm in the Refreshment room. Do come 
along to sort out all our ideas. 
 

 
Fieldnats 
Problems with road closures resulted in a delay in getting started this month, but once up & running 
Rosemary Cox gave an excellent talk accompanied by wonderful photos about how plants survive 
‘Living on the Edge’. 10 members attended but apologies were received from 4 others.   
Next meeting: Heather Grange, Wednesday 4th February, 7.30pm start. Speaker: Brian Holmes will 
be teaching us about Bee Keeping  
Anyone wishing to join the group is very welcome, for further information please call Melanie. 
 

 
Sheriff Hutton Youth Club 
A belated thank you to Andy Morse who very kindly helped the Club members’ with transport to their 
Christmas party, at the end of last year. It is hugely appreciated and contributes to keeping costs 
down. 
A big thank you too, to the members themselves, for making it an enjoyable evening for the Leaders 
as well!! 
With numbers now back up to the maximum please be aware that friends can visit as guests (3 times 
only in a school year) but we will not be able to take anyone else on as a member in the short term. 
We will take names though & contact you when a space is available. 
Anyone wanting more information or to join the Club please contact any of the following Leaders: 
Mark, Jean, Linda, Melanie 
 

 

 

 

Chrisalis ServicesChrisalis ServicesChrisalis ServicesChrisalis Services    
Let us take your problems away … 

 

Business Support : Executive PABusiness Support : Executive PABusiness Support : Executive PABusiness Support : Executive PA    
Event Event Event Event MMMManagement : Design Servicesanagement : Design Servicesanagement : Design Servicesanagement : Design Services    

    

Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152    
e : lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk  
www.chrisalisservices.co.uk   

Neil Eshelby 
 

Painter and Decorator 
68 Anthea Drive, 

Huntington, York YO31 9DD 
 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

 

flowers by 
ALISON MASSINGHAM 

 
 

flowers for all occasions 
 

 
 

Tel : 01347 878345 
Mobile : 07786 574 359 

 

D & K Unsworth & Sons 
 

Excavators 1.5 – 6 ton 360 
Telescopic Forklift 

 

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining 
Landscaping and site clearance 

Pond Excavation 
Contact Guy Unsworth 
Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

GREEN ACRES 
TOM UNSWORTH 

 

Grounds care & Sports Maintenance  
Hedge Cutting, Fencing 

Wood Chipping 
Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting 

 

Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 
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Thank You 

To all who worked, gave and provided for the Churches Annual New Year Party on Saturday 10th 
January. We have been involved since the first Party 42 years ago and guests for the last 16 years. 
Every Party, has been since its inception, because of the work of all age groups and the real 
‘community spirit’ for which Sheriff Hutton is noted and is a very good example of Churches working 
together.  
 
You have to be there on the day to experience the welcome, the friendly atmosphere, the excellent 
food, the kindness of the hostesses and the enjoyable entertainment. But we remember with grateful 
thanks the Committee who raise the money, the many people who work behind the scenes, the 
generous giving and the team of car drivers for transport and ‘teas out’.  
A person who received the tea & eggs said, ‘How lovely and kind to have a visit when you are on 
your own’.   
We are looking forward to next year’s party, remembering so many people who have over the years 
worked, provided and attended the party to make it one of the most successful events in Sheriff 
Hutton.  
 
A comment in the cloakroom, after the event by a ‘first time’ guest, ‘I have not enjoyed anything so 
much for a very long time’. 
 
Lastly a special mention of a most talented and enjoyable musical presentation of piano, solos and 
prose by Jacqueline Edwards (York). The applause showed the appreciation to the lady who for 
almost an hour played, sang and recited for our enjoyment.   
 
 
Dates to Note 
March 3rd   Mobile Library Van visits 

 5th  7.30pm  AGM of Guide Dogs Easingwold Branch at Old School House  
 6th  2.30pm  Womans’ World Day of Prayer at Parish Church  
 8th 2.00pm Second Hand Book Sale in Aid of Cricket Club, in Village Hall 
 9th   Village Charity Meeting 
 10th  7.30pm  Friends of the Village Hall Meeting 
 12th  7.30pm Neighbourhood Watch meeting at Village Hall 
 17th 7.30pm St Helens Annual Parish Meeting in the Miss Ward Room 

April 4th  10-12 noon Easter Coffee Morning in Village Hall 
May 2nd  7.30pm Nottingham Social Singers in the Parish Church 
 16th 1.00pm  Village Auction for Playgroup & Village Hall, in the Village Hall 
June 13th  Village Hall Silver Jubilee Event 
 20th   Midsummer Breakfast at Jubilee House 
July 4th 3.00pm Gardening Club Garden Party at Jubilee House 

 13th  Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall 
November 9th  Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall 
 

 

 
 

J H WRIGHT & SONS 
 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work 
Hedge Cutting 

 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery 
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and 

Woodchip For Sale (Delivered) 
Chipper for Hire with Operator 

Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 
 

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  
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JANE HOLLOWOOD 
MSCh and HPC registered 

 

CHIROPODIST / 
PODIATRIST 

 

Home Visits 
 

Tel : 01904 491688 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490060 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne 
Nitin Prasad 

 

96 The Mount, York 
Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 
Tel : 01347 878 185 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting & Decorating 
also 

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 
 

PETER TROTTER 
 

Painter & Decorator 
Joiner 

 

97 Parkfield, Stillington 
 
 

Tel : 01347 811 272 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 

Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566  
 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 
 

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 878 481 

 

Dawsonbuild 
 

Extensions : Conversions 
Renovation : New Build 

Repairs 
 

Over 20 years Experience 
 

Tel : 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 

 
Anna Martinez-Atkinson 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & 
Translations 

Conversational & Holiday Spanish  
Tel: 07800 634510 

W: www.spanish-talk.com  
W: www.books4spanish.com  

 

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS 

 

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
 
 
 

OFTEC Registered Installer 
CORGI – Gas and Plumbing Registered 

 

 
 

Tel : 01347 878 512 

 

H2O 
Plumbing & Heating Ltd 

 

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded 
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems 

 

OFTEC Regd 
 

Tel : 01347 878 684 
 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing 
 

LPG Gas Sales 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs 

 

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate 
www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

Simon Wood 

t/a R E Wood LTD 
Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists 

Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation 
Used Car Sales 

New Lane, Sheriff Hutton 
Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm 

 

Tel : 01347 878 332 

Quintessential Web Design 
Professional Affordable Websites  

Website development and hosting 
A local solution for the world wide web 

Call Shaun : 01347 878 485 or 
07872 946 061 

www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk  
shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk  

 

SHE-DRIVE 
School of Motoring 

 

All lessons catered for – from beginners to 
Pass Plus 

 

SHELAGH PAGE 
Sheriff Hutton 

 

Tel : 07967 920 376 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 
Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 

 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 
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VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church 6.30pm Evening Worship Methodist Church 

 9.30am Zomby Woofe FC Playing Fields    

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall 1.30pm Ladies Tennis Tennis Club 

    7.30pm Badminton Village Hall 

    7.30pm Guild Miss Ward Room 

Tue 10.00am Chatterbox Methodist Church 7.30pm Ju Jitsu Village Hall 

 12.30pm Over 60’s Lunch 
Club 

Village Hall    

Wed 8.00am Morning Prayers Methodist Church    

 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 11.00am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thu 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.00pm Holistic Exercise Village Hall 

    7.00pm Legs, Tums & Bums Village Hall 

    8.00pm Circuit Training Village Hall 

    7 – 8.30pm Youth Club Cricket Club 

Fri 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    
 
 
 
 
 

Additional Activities in February 
2nd Mon 7.30pm Guild ‘Hospital Chaplaincy’ in Miss Ward Room  

4th  Wed 7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Fieldnats, meet Heather Grange  
7th Sat 10 - 1pm Art Group Open Painting Session in Village Hall  
  1.30pm Ladies Tennis Practise Session at Tennis Club 
  7pm Cricket Club Race Night in Village Hall. 
9th Mon 7.30pm Guild ‘Flying High’ in Miss Ward Room  
10th Tues  Mobile Library Van visit 
11th Wed 1.30 - 4pm Art Group Open Painting Session in Village Hall  

  7.30pm Yorkshire Countrywomen’s ‘Georgiana’ in Village Hall 
13th Fri 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting at Village Hall 
  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 
14th Sat 2.00pm Jumble Sale in aid of Play Group & Village Hall, in Village Hall 
16th Mon 7.30pm Guild ‘Visit to Panama’ in Miss Ward Room  
18th Wed 7.30pm Gardening Club ‘Water Features’ in Village hall 

21st Sat 9.30 – 3.30pm Art Group Painting Day ‘Acrylics’ in Village Hall  
23rd Mon 7.30pm Guild ‘Out of the Basket’ in Miss Ward Room 
25th Wed 7.30pm Art Group Pre Exhibition Meeting, Refreshment Room Village 

Hall 
26th  Thurs 9.30am Mid Week Ramble, meet Village Hall Car Park 
  10am Health Visitor at Toddlers Group in Village Hall. 

 

 
 

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~ 
 

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne & Brian Shepherd (878310) 
or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk  

 


